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Memorandum 
 
To: Common Council 
From: Brian Running 
Re: Filling a Council Vacancy 

In light of Mike Payne’s resignation from the Council, here’s a quick summary of how a vacancy 
can be handled. 

Resignations from the Common Council are expressly allowed by Wis. Stat. §17.03(2), and 
create a vacancy in the office. 

Vacancies in the office of alderman can be addressed in one of three ways, according to Wis. 
Stat. §17.23(1)(am): 

• The Common Council can appoint a successor by simple majority vote to fill the 
remainder of the term. 

• A special election can be held to fill the seat, with the Common Council appointing a 
temporary successor until the special election. 

• The seat can be left vacant until the next regular election. 

The choice will generally be determined by the length of the remaining unexpired term. A 
district should not go unrepresented for a substantial period of time. In the case of Mike Payne’s 
resignation, there is clearly enough time left in the term that the seat should not remain vacant 
until the next election. A special election involves a lot of time, effort, and money, so the most 
practical course is to appoint a successor to fill the remaining term. 


